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March 1, 2019 

4tboatig.t.; 
Public Utility Commission of Texas 
Docket Management 
1701 North Congress Avenue 
Austin, Texas 78711-3326 

RE: 	Docket No. 48250 — Application to Amend Certificates of Convenience and Necessity 
(CCN) - Stanley Lake MUD, SC Utilities and T&W Water Service 

To Whom It May Concern: 

On April 10, 2018, Stanley Lake Municipal Utility District ("The MUD" or "Applicant") filed an 
application with the Commission for approval to transfer a certain section of property from one CCN 
to another for water and sewer services. The previous CCN providers refused to extend services to 
these property owners due to the limited capacity of their respective systems. The project has been in 
process for over two years including negotiations between the two Investor Owned Utilities, Mr. Feng 
(the impacted property owner) and The MUD. While it was not specifically stated in the Application, 
the purpose of the transaction was to allow Mr. Feng to convert from well and septic to city services 
which are already available from the District in the area. Mr. Feng has received TCEQ violation 
notices for his septic system, which is exacerbated by his proximity to Lake Conroe, and the fact that 
he operates a dry cleaner facility at that location. 

The PUC Motion to Admit Evidence was filed in the Docket on November 9, 2018. The Docket was 
not ruled Complete by the Administrative Law Judge until January 3, 2019. The District has not 
received the signed adjudication documents, making 4 months since the Docket package was filed 
uncontested with a recommendation for approval. Failure to close the Docket leaves Mr. Feng in a 
position that might include additional TCEQ violations. He has been planning to cease major 
maintenance and upgrades of his septic system for the past two years. 

Stanley Lake MUD respectfully requests that this docket be expedited for signature to allow the 
service connections to be completed, thereby preventing potential environmental violations from the 
old septic system, or creating further burden to Mr. Feng to make short term upgrades. The PUC 
process has been completed since November, and all that remains is the final signature for this 
uncontested transition. Please call my cell phone for immediate answers at (936) 718-5663. 

Michael Sullivan, P.E. 
District Engineer 
Stanley Lake MUD 
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